
Contra Costa College                                                                                College Council Minutes
2600 Mission Bell Drive




          Wednesday, April 11, 2012
San Pablo, CA 94806





          2:30 p.m., CTC-112 CTC Bldg.

Present:  
Faculty:  Beth Goehring, Bonnie Holt, Wayne Organ, Kenyetta Tribble,Wendy Williams

Classified: Kelly Ramos, Seti Sidharta, Shondra West

Management:  Michael Aldaco, James Eyestone, Donna Floyd, Dan Henry, Mariles Magalong
Students:  Jasmine Ramezamzadeh
Absent:  Albert Ambris, Alma Cardenas, Rodney Wilson

Guests:  Manu Ampim, Bruce King, Sherry Sharufa
1.   Call to order at 2:32 p.m. by Wayne Organ.
CONSENT AGENDA – ACTION ITEMS
2.  Approval of Agenda – Mariles requested to move Item #12 “Budget Update” to Item #5 under “Non-consent Agenda – Action Items” in order to address the “Budget Augmentation Recommendations” from the Budget Committee as a first read.  Beth motioned this change and Kelly seconded the motion.   Agenda approved with this change.

3.   Approval of Minutes from March 14, 2012 – Donna asked if there is a timeline for review of the mission statement under Item #6.  Wayne said we don’t have a timeframe but the Planning Committee is currently working on revising the Mission Statement and a timeframe will be established.  Donna moved to approve the minutes from March 14, 2012and Mariles seconded the motion.  Minutes approved.
4.  Facilities Items - Bruce said several bond projects are under construction.  The high voltage is planned to convert to the new switch gear in June.  New bleachers on the visitor side of the football stadium are going in next week.  The renovated Music Building is slated to be completed in August.  The telephone project is moving along.  An Earth Day celebration will be held in the quad on Saturday, April 14, 2012 and the annual Food and Wine culinary event will be held in the gym on Sunday, April 15, 2012.  
ACTION ITEMS REMOVED FROM CONSENT AGENDA
NONCONSENT AGENDA – ACTION ITEMS
5.  Budget Augmentation Recommendations – Budget Committee - Mariles said she sent out the budget augmentation recommendations late this afternoon.  Mariles said they have two students on the Budget Committee for the first time.  The College received $50,000 from the Foundation, and in addition, the Budget Committee allotted the remaining $12,000 funds that were not spent from last year’s $50,000 allocation; thus totaling $61,898.20 in budget augmentations this year.  Mariles reported they received 23 applications that met the requirements and those 23 applications were fully or partially funded.  They made adjustments to Fine &Media Arts as that department initially requested $3,000 which included the purchase of a mini Mac.  Mariles consulted with James and learned when we trickle down the computers, a mini Mac will be given to the art lab.  Therefore, the original $3,000.00 request was downgraded by$600.  Mariles said the Budget Committee also took into consideration if there was accessible funding from other sources by those departments who requested augmentation.  As a result, three departments were partially funded because they had other funding means available to them.  
The Social Sciences application was denied because Mariles did not have a hard copy with the manager’s signature by the deadline date.  Manu said he submitted the application without signature to Mariles even though the dean signed the hard copy on the deadline date and the dean sent Mariles an e-mail stating his approval after the deadline date.    Mariles said there was a lot of discussion among the Budget Committee and ultimately they decided to adhere to the rules and not accept the Social Sciences’ application because it did not have a manager’s signature on the application.  
Manu rebutted the Budget Committee’s decision and addressed the Council by stating that Mariles’ email of Feb. 27 is ambiguous using the term “proper approval.”  Mariles’ e-mail does not say anything about a signature needed and “Proper approval” is not defined by signature.  Manu also stated that Mariles’ e-mail does not say that applications need to be submitted by the dean/manager.  Mariles read the instructions stating that #3 Electronic submissions are acceptable, as long as there is a trail of emails that indicate timely submission and proper approvals.  Mariles reiterated she did not have a signed copy either hard copy or electronic copy with a signature by the deadline.

Donna moved to send Manu’s request back to the Budget Committee.  Jasmine seconded the motion.  The motion included the intent for the Budget Committee to reconsider the entire list should they consider to include Manu’s application.  After further discussion, it was discovered there were two other completed applications not considered due to various factors.   Automotive Services submitted theirs on time but Mariles said she accidentally deleted it.  Kelly said her application was also approved but Vicki forwarded approval back to Kelly and did not forward her approval to Mariles.  
Decision:  College Council is asking the Budget Committee to look at the three applications and make a decision whether to fund them.
6.  Governance Process Survey – Wayne Organ said a subgroup of the Planning Committee developed the 11 question survey to show evidence of effectiveness not awareness as the first survey did.  Wendy suggested that the last option (e) should say, “I am unable to answer because I am not aware. “  Donna said there were said too many “colleges” in question #3 and perhaps change the last “college” in the statement to “college community.”  Wayne said the subgroup will revise this survey and return it to College Council with a revised edition. Wayne welcomed any edits/changes/concerns.  He requested these be sent via e-mail to Wayne and he will take them back to Planning Committee subgroup.  Donna asked about the full-time/part-time designation for faculty and not including the same designations for classified.  Wayne responded that he followed the same format as the first survey.
7.  Review of College Mission Statement Process - Wayne said they culled of the common words from  all of the department mission statements, the State’s mission statement, the district’s mission statement. The Planning Committee will wordsmith and draft a revised college mission statement to bring back to College Council.  Wendy said their department’s mission statement is out of date.  Wayne said he will send the preliminary mission statement work to all of the constituencies for review.  

8.  Proposed Administrative Policy on Program Revitalization, Suspension and Discontinuance - 

Donna said under Appendix A the composition of the task force only includes one manager and asked why.  Donna recommended that another manager be considered on the task force.  The Council recommended a second manager be listed as the Vice President or designee.  This suggestion will be taken back to constituencies for second read at the next College Council meeting.
9.  Proposed Program Review Changes  - Wayne said since Helen is not here this decision is tabled for the next Council meeting.
10.    Proposed Accreditation Timeline - Donna said this timeline has been drafted in preparation for our next accreditation visit in October 2014.  College Council accepted the timeline.  

11.  Proposed Self Study Committees List for Accreditation - Donna said the committee list has been drafted in preparation for our next accreditation visit in October 2014.  We need more people on the committees.  After reviewing the document, College Council accepted the Proposed Self Study List of Committees.
12.  Basic Skills Initiative – 2012-2013 Budget - Sherry Sharufa addressed the College Council and distributed the Basic Skills Initiative Funding Proposal.  Dan asked if we could have a short description of each program.  Sherry said she will provide the details.  Tutoring funds are designated for the Skills Center in the Library.  BSI Coordinator release time is for Sherry to assume the Chair of the Basic Skills Department dependent upon a part-time faculty member to teach a class in place of Sherry.  Faculty development funds are designated for a team to attend a Strengthening Student Success Conference in the fall.  The BSI clerical assistance keeps tracks of all expenses.  Sherry will send the descriptions of the designations for the Council’s next meeting.
INFORMATION/DISCUSSION
13.  Achievement Gap Update - Michael said we will be at 80% completion with the student survey next week. The surveys are due back in Austin next month.  
14.  Remodel and Other Measure A Activities – No comments on the previously distributed report.
15.  Reports from Constituency Groups  – Faculty – No report.  Students - Results from student elections will be announced tomorrow.  Management – District facilities planning has been working with an engineering firm and we are cautiously optimistic about CGS State approval to move ahead with the new College Campus Center.  Classified – Colors Workshop is slated for this Friday from 9:00 to noon with lunch following in the Student Recreation Room.  They are still seeking more classified participation.

16.  Announcements – None.
17.  Next meeting is scheduled for May 2, 2012 – NOTE DATE CHANGE.

18.  Meeting adjourned at 3:45 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President
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